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ORANGETOWN POLICE DEPARTMENT
PRESS RELEASE

26 ORANGEBURG RD

ORANGEBURG, NY 10962

845-359-3700

PRESS RELEASE NUMBER: 
 23-04
PRESS RELEASE BY:
Sgt. Nicholas Whalen



DATE OF INCIDENT:
06/28/2023




INCIDENT TYPE: 
Residential Structure Fire
LOCATION OF INCIDENT:
Blauvelt, New York


 

  
DESCRIPTION OF INCIDENT:

On Wednesday, June 28, 2023 at approximately 8:25PM, the Orangetown Police Department responded to a report of a shed fire at 720 Western Highway in Blauvelt, NY.
Upon arrival Officers reported that an unoccupied 2 story residential building on the property was fully engulfed in flames, which was relayed to the responding units of the Blauvelt Fire Department.  
The Blauvelt Fire Department was assisted at the scene by the Orangeburg, Sparkill, Nyack, West Nyack and Central Nyack Fire Departments.
The South Orangetown Ambulance Corps, Rockland County Paramedics, Orangetown Bureau of Fire Prevention and Orangetown Building Inspector assisted at the scene.

Orangetown Police Detectives as well as the Rockland County Sherriff’s BCI Arson Unit responded and are conducting an investigation in an attempt to determine the cause of the fire.  The fire does not appear to be suspicious in nature.
The residence suffered severe damage from the fire.  No injuries were reported at the scene.
